
 
  

2022 Registration Bulletin for Businesses Performing Pest Control  
  

Thank you for registering your pest control business with the Marin County Department of Agriculture!  

  

Please remember that all county registrations expire annually on December 31st.  Marin 

County does not send out reminders to register.  

  

 
  

  

LATEST NEWS & INFORMATION  
  

Pesticide Notification Requirements  
  

The most common pesticide complaint our office receives is lack of proper notification to tenants prior 

to pesticide applications. All pest control businesses must provide notice of pesticide applications prior 

to the pesticide application.   

  

Regular and effective communication with property operators and tenants is essential. Know who your 

contacts are and arrange in advance your notification process.  

  

Structural Pest Control Businesses are required to give both the property operator and tenants 

written notice of pesticide applications prior to the application. The information and statements 

required to be in this written notice can be found in Business and Professions Code Section 8538.   

  

Every year the Marin County Department of Agriculture investigates multiple complaints where 

tenants did not receive notice of pesticide applications from the structural pest control business 

performing the application. In these cases, the structural pest control business provided written notice 

of pesticides that were going to be applied to the property operator (property management firm) but 

did not provide that notice of pesticide application to the tenants whose apartments were being 

treated.     

  

In addition to giving a notice before the application, structural pest control businesses (Branch 2 or 3) 

are also required to leave written notice after the application. The notice must be left in a conspicuous 

location and identify the name of each pesticide applied within, around or to any structure. More 

information on disclosure notice requirements can be found in California Code of Regulations Title 16 

Section 1970.4.  

  

Agricultural Pest Control Businesses and Maintenance Gardeners are required to give the 

operator of the property notice of the pesticide application (date of application, name of the pesticide, 

and any precautionary statements). Notice can be given orally or in writing, but we suggest you put 

the notice in writing, so you will have documentation that notice was given. The property operator is 

then responsible for making sure that notice is given to tenants or other people that may pass through 

the treated property. We suggest you remind your clients of their obligation to forward pesticide 

information to their tenants (see California Code of Regulations Title 3 Section 6618).  
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Personal Protective Equipment Compliance During Covid 

 
During COVID-19 the increased demand from the health care sector and the public for personal 

protective equipment (PPE) (e.g., respirators, gloves, eyewear, protective clothing) has made 

obtaining PPE equipment more challenging for pesticide applicators and handlers who are required to 

wear PPE for protection from pesticide exposure.  

 

Though the California Department of Pesticide Regulation and county agricultural commissioners 

(CACs) continue to enforce PPE requirements on pesticide product labels and PPE-related 

regulations under Title 3, California Code of Regulations, section 6738-6739 to protect worker health 

and safety. DPR is aware that there have been changes to PPE requirements for health care workers 

(e.g., extended use of respirators, relaxation of fit-testing requirements, use allowance of non-NIOSH 

approved respirators). At this time, PPE requirements for pesticide applicators and handlers in 

California have not changed. 

 

Pesticide Use Reports  

  

Monthly Summary Pesticide Use Reports are due by the 10th of the month following the month of 

application. All Pest Control Business are required to file a negative (or “no use”) report even in 

months when no pesticide applications occur.   

  

We strongly encourage all pest control businesses to submit pesticide use reports electronically 

through CalAgPermits. Please e-mail us at marin.dept.ag@marincounty.org or contact our office at 

(415) 473-6700 for assistance in setting up your Marin County account.   

  

Finally, please be sure when you submit a pesticide use report through CalAgPermits, you check that 

it is accepted and that the status of the PUR is “OK”. If your reports show any other status (INC, ERR, 

DFT), please give us a call so that we can correct the problem. Most of the time, it is a simple fix.  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

    
  

If you have questions on these subjects or anything else pesticide-related, please 

contact  the Marin County Department of Agriculture at (415) 473-6700.  

  


